London Council for Adult Education

2010 Annual General Meeting

June 22, 2010- Skills Centre 6th Floor
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1.
Call to Order- Nancy McQuillan


Welcome to all and thanks to WIL for offering facilities for our Annual General Meeting.  Noted that this is our 65th year of operation.  Program highlights for 2009-10 include:  meeting on skills assessment processes; workplace violence prevention and Bill 168; Canadian Armed Forces recruitment; “Western Goes East”; social media and networking; cooperative efforts of Literacy Link South Central and Employment Sector Council London Middlesex.  We are looking forward to serving the community in 2010-11 and ask members to suggest topics/speakers for our meetings.

2.
Treasurer’s Report- Donna Moore (Treasurer) and Frances Shamley (Auditor)


Financial report circulated and LCAE financial situation discussed.  Motion by Frances Shamley (D. Moore): that LCAE executive be asked to look at increasing membership fees 50% to help balance income and expenses.  Carried.  Motion that financial statement as circulated be accepted. Motion by Frances Shamley (N. McQuillan) Carried.  Motion that Frances Shamley be appointed as auditor for 2010-11. Moved by Donna Moore (D. Rumney) Carried.

3.
Presentation by Sarah Hilton on Mental Health in the Workplace.


Donna introduced our speaker who discussed problems and challenges of addressing mental health issues in a workplace setting, encouraging us to communicate about the issue, to accommodate individuals facing challenges, to recognize changes and check in with people, and to educate our workplaces on this issue.  Sarah was thanked for her presentation by Nancy McQuillan.

4.
Slate of Officers for 2010-11- Dianne Rumney


Co-chairs- Nancy McQuillan and Tom Crouch


Past Chair- Dianne Rumney


Treasurer- Donna Moore


Members at Large- Kym Wolfe, Ann Walker and Jennifer Stapleton.


Auditor-Frances Shamley

Dianne noted we have vacancies for secretary positions (executive and recording secretary).  Discussed demands of these positions and requested interested individuals to contact executive members if they would like to participate in this way.  Motion- that Monica Giorgini of LEHC be accepted as member at large on the 2010-11 LCAE executive.  Moved by Tom Crouch (N. McQuillan) Carried. Issue of remaining vacancies will be discussed at our September meeting, when it is hoped that issues of work commitments and support will be resolved.

5.
Closing- Tom Crouch


Tom reflected on the presentation we received today and on the role of LCAE in our community.  Meeting adjourned.
